

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami

Memo No. 2024-M-116

Memorandum to Council

Subject:	Temagami Fire Department Report for June 2024
Agenda Date:	July 11, 2024
Attachments:	

RECOMMENDATION

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby receive the monthly report from the Temagami Fire Department for May 2024.

INFORMATION

2 Activations

- June 3rd @ 11:12 AM: Smoke alarm activation 289 Fox Run Alarm monitoring system false alarm. 2 trucks and 4 firefighters responded
- June 6th @ 9:08 AM: Hydro pole smoking, Manitou Landing Lake Temagami Fire Dept stood down prior to leaving hall Public Works employee (& Vol Firefighter) on site, cordoned off area, for public safety & waited until Hydro arrived.

Training:

- 4 practices: Hose Ops/relay pumping, forest fire hand lines, equipment maintenance, hose testing.
- 2 recruit firefighters working on theory / knowledge assignments

Fire Prevention:

- 2 follow-up Fire Inspections, and 1 fire safety plan review outstanding.
- 1 request for assistance (Youth Camp fire extinguishers)
- 2 requests for File Record Searches, associated with property sales, completed

Fire Education:

- Regular radio "fire safety" announcements on CJTT; monthly community newsletter fire safety messages; Posting Fire safety messages on Fire Department Facebook page
- Display at Municipal Canada day event (June 29th) huge recognition and thanks to Firefighters
 Janice Bell, Katie Ritz and Chief Sanderson for all the work that goes into making a successful
 display

Other:

- Community Risk Assessment completed, Council presentation June 27th
- Chief attended June 13th, 19th & 27th Council meetings; June 13th Budget committee meeting
- Capital Budget information sheets for 2024 capital funding requests completed & submitted
- 2 requests Fire department letters acknowledging Firefighter Vol. hours for Canadian Revenue Agency completed
- Annual Pump Testing for both Fire trucks completed passed pressure & flow testing
- Annual Commercial Vehicle inspection for the 2017 Pumper completed
- 2017 Pumper repairs completed (2 ball valves, drain valve & pump tank plug repaired/replaced)
- Temagami Community Foundation donation request successful received \$3,300 towards purchase of auto extrication accessory tools for new e-hydraulics. New tools / accessories fully funded at no cost to the Municipality.
- Chief continues to work on Civic Address numbering (9-1-1) requests/complaints from past years.

Respectfully Submitted Jim Sanderson Temagami Fire Chief